other exhibitions, potters' tips and items wanted and for sale. Trade discounts are often available from some of the ceramic equipment and material suppliers.

Visitors to the Dover Museum Exhibition will find out more about the Association and also details of how to join should they wish to do so.

There will also be a chance to see the different types of typical thrown and handbuilt ceramics made these days by craft potters, i.e., stoneware, earthenware, porcelain and raku, with an explanation of the methods used, and much of the work on display will be for sale in what should be an interesting exhibition for everyone.

JOHN GOODING, a member who lives in Walmer, wrote a most interesting article on his craft for the January 1992 Newsletter. EDITOR

## The Dover Bronze Age Boat

URSULA CORK

At the invitation of the Canterbury Archæological Trust (CAT), a number of members visited Old Park Barracks to hear of the progress being made in the restoration of this internationally important vessel, and the reconstruction experiment.

In what was the old gymnasium, and now used by CAT as a workshop and for the storage of timbers and artifacts from the excavated site, the assembled guests including the Lord and Mayoress of Canterbury, were addressed by Dr Frank Pantoe, Chairman of Dover Bronze Age Boat Trust, followed by Paul Bennett, Director of CAT, and Peter Clark of CAT who is directing the six-year programme of analysis, and the construction of a replica of the central section of the Bronze Age Boat. This £300,000 project is being funded by English Heritage in order to conserve and study this remarkable vessel.

Christine Waterman, Curator of Dover Museum, outlined her proposals explaining how theboat, associated artifacts, visual displays etc, would be accommodated in the Museum. Because of the dimensions of the boat it will be necessary to make alterations and to re-site various museum exhibits. This will be expensive and at this point Miss Waterman introduced Mr David Ryeland, a Director of George Hammond Ltd. Mr Ryeland said that to assist the Museum and the Trust, his firm would be donating £10,000 over the next four years. He was followed by Mr Shapley of Arjo Wiggins, Buckland Mill, who also made a

substantial donation on behalf of his company and reminded us that Arjo Wiggins had been part of the fabric of Dover for well over one hundred years. He expressed the view that this exhibit would be a great attraction which could not fail to benefit Dover. The audience expressed its appreciation for these generous donations, but Miss Waterman emphasised that further funds would be needed to do justice to the project.

We then made our way to the area where members of CAT and helpers were working on a replica of the central section of the boat. From a recently felled oak tree, using wooden wedges and Middle Age tools – all of which had been made by the members – they explained the problems associated with interpreting the original design. Details of how the vessel was kept watertight with moss and stitch holes sealed with beeswax and how the transverse timbers were secured, were patiently explained.

And so at the end of the morning we felt that our knowledge of the boat had increased but we were still left with a few of the mysteries of construction to be unravelled. With the dedication of CAT and helpers we are sure that by the time the boat is ready for display at least some of these questions will be answered.